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The community hall in Portland Roads and JS Love building in Coen have received 
makeovers, thanks to Cook Shire Council and the State Government’s Works for Queensland 
program. 
 
Council’s Assets team completed the $50,000 Portland Roads project last week, which 
included painting and footing repairs to the public toilet, installation of an outside shower, 
generator storage cage and water tank and general maintenance to the hall. Work is 
ongoing on $500,000 worth of upgrades to the JS Love building, which include painting, re-
stumping, plumbing, electrical, general repairs and a refit of the padre house. These projects 
created more than 10 jobs, with local contractors used where possible. 
 
These projects have been funded by the Queensland Government’s $600 million Works for 
Queensland program. 
 
For more information contact Cook Shire Council via email to mail@cook.qld.gov.au or 
phone on 4069 5444. 
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